
 
 

 
 

Friends of Seedtime, 
 

Surprise! 
 

 

Frantz reported more about the Bible study he conducted Sept 7-10th 
2020 in Port-de-Paix, Haiti.  He had 15 students begin the class and 12 
complete it.  And while the numbers are always something we follow 
they are not the most important piece of data. 
 
Something we do like to see... what Frantz saw in this group.. is that 
they were surprised.  And you say, so what? 
 
The kind of people who take our Bible seminar are typically dedicated 
church members, those who have already heard a hundred sermons 
and read at least some of their Bible.  Yet Frantz said this group was 
surprised.  Why? 
 
It is common in Haiti to imagine that the poverty situation requires 
God to make allowances.  They’d say His Word does not mean what it 
actually says.   
 
Then we simply stand before our 
students and say the opposite, that 
God actually does mean what he 
says about money management and 
in all issues of His Word.  In regard 
to spiritual things Haiti can agree 
with us, but regarding money... cash 
money, it is simply amazing to them 
that we say such things. 
 
They are surprised ...and then the best part… they stay to hear more.     
 
Frantz reinforces the idea that God has no errors in his Word.  It is his 
perfect counsel to us.  And we read on together for days. 
 
Student comments after the seminar revealed that many saw the 
difference and were anxious to go home to make immediate changes.  
 
It is times like these where folks grow their understanding of God’s 
way and choose to stay in the conversation to learn how to apply it.  It 
looks like Frantz just got 12 more on their way.   
 
We are proud of Frantz and so very happy you can share in this disci-
pleship with us.   
 
Thank you for praying and supporting Seedtime as we get the job done 
one group at a time.  Please share our work with others.     
 
Blessings to you and yours! 
 

 

 

At Eglise Apostolique de Jesus Christ 

(photo below), students are reading 

some of the 450 verses in our book, in 

what looks like the most comfortable 

chairs we remember seeing in Haiti! 

 

Frantz definitely found an upgrade in 

classrooms with this 

church in Port-de-

Paix, Haiti! 

 

Seminars for  

Sept 14-17 & 21-24 

both got postponed.  

Frantz is busy work-

ing out new schedules 

while we are pressing 

him to complete re-

porting on the 1st seminar.  Yes, 

Frantz is anxious to teach.  Who can 

blame him! 
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“While the earth remains,  
Seedtime and Harvest,  

Cold and Heat,  
Winter and Summer,  
And Day and Night  
Shall Not Cease.” 

Genesis 8:22 
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